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Dear Friends 

Since writing for the last issue of this magazine, we 
have had the wonderful news of the appointment and 
imminent installation of a new Rector, Rev’d Rachel 
Mitchell.  We are confident that she will be able to 
build on the work of previous Rectors, in partnership 
with people already here, to offer support across this 
widespread parish and help grow God’s work among 
us. 

Although Rachel won’t be licenced to us until November 12th, she has 
taken time to send us this message: 

“As this goes to print, life is a whirl of preparation and anticipation; of 

preparing to leave the lovely people at Radcliffe on Trent and Shelford, 

organising a house move, and anticipating a new beginning with you all 

at Wiverton In the Vale.  

We’ve had a wonderful two years, and now my husband Sid and I are 

looking forward to all that God has in store for us, and you. We are both 

looking forward to getting out and about and getting to know as many 

of you as possible.  

Whatever your age or stage I hope we might spend a little time 

together, getting to know each other, and maybe wonder together, how 

we might join together to ensure God’s loves overflows in and through 

every generation and community throughout our parish.” 

Lots to look forward to!  

In the meantime, life goes on in the Parish. I’m writing this during a 
warm late September weekend, with hips on the rose bushes and apples 
on the lawn reminding me that it is actually autumn. This is a season for 
fruitfulness and thankfulness, both very much in focus in our village 
Harvest Festivals, some still to take place. Please check the schedules in 
the centre pages and come along.   

As the season progresses, remembrance comes more to the fore, with 
All Souls’, All Saints’, and Remembrance Day. It is the great privilege of 
the church to mark special days with Godly presence, to share in joy 
and thanksgiving, but also to be alongside people for whom 
remembrance or transitions are difficult.  Again, please check the 
schedules for these services, which are open to all regardless of 
background or previous involvement with church life.  

Please pray for Rachel and Sid as they make their move, and for the 

retired clergy who have supported us so well over the past year and to 

whom we will always be thankful.   

Every blessing 

Hilary Tabron , RLM 
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Reverend Rachel Mitchell 
appointed Rector in the Parish of Wiverton in the Vale. 

 
Rachel is currently Curate in the 
Benefice of St Mary’s, Radcliffe 
on Trent & St. Peter and St. 
Paul, Shelford. 
Rachel’s licensing service will be 
held in St Andrew’s Church, 
Langar at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 
12 November, with Bishop Paul 
officiating.  All are very 
welcome. 
We look forward to getting to 
know  Rachel and her husband 
Sid,  just as they  look forward 
to getting to know and work 
with people across the villages 

of this parish.  Please pray for Rachel, her family, and all the 
preparations for a successful induction to our parish. 

House Groups in the  

Parish of Wiverton in the Vale 
 

Groups meet in different villages to learn together and support 
one another through Bible study, prayer and fellowship. 

All welcome. 

Please contact one of the following for up-to–date information. 

 

Cropwell Bishop: Tuesdays, 2.15 for 2.30 -4.00pm 

Hilary Tabron: 0115 9894836 hilary.tabron@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

Wednesdays,  

Ann Mansell: 0115 9892770 ann.mansell@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

7.15 for 7.30 – 9.00pm 
 

Granby: Tuesdays, 7.15 for 7.30 – 9.00pm 

Maureen Wright: 01949 850441 
maureen.wright@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

  

Langar: Mondays 8.00pm,(fortnightly) please check dates 

Robin & Julie Coles 01949 860655, robincoles@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 
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TIME FOR YOU 
 

Monday mornings in St Giles’ Church 

8.55am – 10am 

with time for you, whether for peace and quiet or for friendly company, 

and the opportunity to chat over a problem in confidence if you wish. 

Coffee Cake Chat 
A welcoming social time for all generations,  
in St Giles’ every  Wednesday, 9am to 11am. 

Toys available for pre-school children 

Contact: Vivien Hall 0115 989025 

This overlaps with Bellringing Beginners, from 10am, so 

why not enjoy coffee and cake then learn a new hobby? 
 
Contact: Colin Bryan 07778 890139 
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Come to this 
afternoon event, 
hosted by Prison 
Fellowship’s local 
groups, to learn about 
restoration, hope, and 
even freedom, in and 
after prison, and how 
you and your church 
can get involved. 

 

S a t u r d a y 1 2 t h O c t o b e r 2 0 1 9 , 2 - 4: 3 0 p m 
S t M a r k' s C h u r c h , W o o d t h o r p e 

Speakers: 

•Peter Holloway, CEO Prison Fellowship, 

•Bishop Tony, Bishop of Sherwood 

•Darren Howie, Pioneer Missioner and Director of Sacred Bean Coffee 

•Peter Grange, Chaplain at HMP Nottingham 

There will also be representatives from local NGOs who work with people impacted 
by the criminal justice system and an interactive panel session. 

Doors open at 13:30 for registration and the event will start at 14:00. 

This event is free, but we welcome donations on the day towards refreshments and 
other running costs! 

Register at www.prisonfellowship.org.uk/nottingham 
For more information, call Janet Lee on 07792 179310 
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All Souls’ Service 
A short reflective service to remember those who have died. 

 

 

Sunday 3rd November 6.00pm 

St Andrew’s Church 
Langar 

 
 
 

 
Refreshments afterwards, and a chance to talk with others. 

JOY! – joyous, informal child-friendly worship for all in 

the Parish of Wiverton in the 

Vale, offered once a month. 

St Giles’ Church, Cropwell Bishop 

Look out for other dates in 

2019 

J – Jesus, on whom our faith is 

centred. 

O - offers, never forces but waits for 

you to accept 

Y – you, means you - Jesus offers you: 

love, peace, forgiveness, salvation, 

freedom, eternal life  ...... and of course 

JOY! 

Sundays 10.30am 

Oct 13th 

Nov 17th 



 

8 

    Services and Events October 2019

Child friendly  
Tythby Holy Trinity 

Cropwell Butler 

Methodist Church 

Cropwell Bishop 

St Giles 

Cropwell Bishop 
Methodist Church 

 6th Oct 

  

  

10.30am All Parish Service, Langar      

10.30am Cropwell Bishop Methodist Church  

 

6.00pm All Parish Evensong Granby    

6.00pm Cropwell Butler Methodist Church  

 13th Oct 

  

10.30am Tythby 

Harvest Festival 

  

10.30am  St Giles 

JOY! All Parish child-
friendly Service 

10.30am Methodist 
Church 

Morning Worship 

 20th Oct 

  

  

11am Cropwell 
Butler 

Family service 

10.30am St Giles 

Harvest Festival 

10.30am Methodist 
Church 

Morning Worship 

27th Oct 

  

11am Cropwell 
Butler 

Family service 

10.30am 

Holy Communion 

10.30am Methodist 
Church 

Morning Worship 
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Services and Events October 2019 

Granby All Saints 

Elton St Michael 

Langar St Andrew 

  

Colston Bassett 

St John the Divine 

  Holy Communion for all ages  

10.30am Cropwell Bishop Methodist Church  Holy Communion 

  with Joint Churches Choir 

  Fellowship 

  10.30am 

Morning worship 

  

9.00am 

Holy Communion 

(BCP) 

  

9.00am Granby 

Holy Communion 

  

10.30am 

Holy Communion 

  

10.30am 

Harvest Festival 

  

10.30am Granby 

Morning Worship 
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       Services and Events NOVEMBER 2019

Child friendly  
Tythby Holy Trinity 

Cropwell Butler 

Methodist Church 

Cropwell Bishop  

St Giles 

Cropwell Bishop 
Methodist Church 

Week 1 
3rd November 
  
4th Sunday before 
Advent 
  

10.30am All Parish Service for All Saints’  
Day, Langar           Holy Communion for all ages 
 
10.30am Cropwell Bishop Methodist Church Morning Worship
 
6.00pm All Souls’ Service, Langar    Thanksgiving and mutual support as we remember before 
              God those who have departed this life
6.00pm Cropwell Butler Methodist Church Fellowship

Week 2 
10th November 
 
3rd Sunday before 
Advent 
 
Remembrance 
Sunday  

10.50am Tythby 
Remembrance 
Service 
  

10.50am St Giles 
United Remembrance 
Service 

Tuesday 
12th November 
  

7.30pm All Parish Service, Langar    Licensing of Revd Rachel Mitchell

Week 3 
17th November 
  
2nd Sunday before 
Advent 

11.00am Cropwell 
Butler 
Family Service 

10.30am St Giles 
JOY! All Parish child-
friendly Service 

10.30am Methodist 
Church 

Holy Communion 

Week 4 
24th November 
  
CHRIST THE KING 
  

10.30am Tythby 
Morning worship 
 
11.00am Cropwell 
Butler 
Joint Family Service 
  

10.30am St Giles 
Holy Communion 
 
11.00am Methodist 
Church  
at Cropwell Butler 
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Services and Events NOVEMBER 2019 
Granby All Saints 

Elton St Michael 

Langar St Andrew 

  

Colston Bassett 

St John the Divine 

 
 Holy Communion for all ages  

10.30am Cropwell Bishop Methodist Church Morning Worship 

 Thanksgiving and mutual support as we remember before   
 God those who have departed this life 
 Fellowship 

10.50am Granby 
Remembrance 
Service 
  

9am 
Holy Communion 
(Said Common 
Worship) 
  

10.50am 
Remembrance 
Service 
  

 Licensing of Revd Rachel Mitchell 

9.00am Granby 
Holy Communion 
  

10.30am 
Holy Communion 
  

10.30am 
Morning worship 
  

9.00am Elton 
Holy Communion 
(Said BCP) 
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St Andrew, Langar 

‘Pop-up’ café 

HOME-MADE CAKES etc. & 

COFFEE, TEA and COLD DRINKS 

(some savouries may be available) 

In Langar Church 

From 10am to NOON 

Saturday 5th Oct 

Calling All Artists and Crafters 
Change of Venue and Date for Rotary Art and Craft Fair. 

 

The annual Art and Craft Fair run by the Rotary clubs of 
Bingham & Radcliffe and the Vale of Belvoir has moved its 
venue and its usual April date and will this year be held at The 
Blue Diamond East Bridgford Home and Garden Centre on the 
Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th of July. We are extremely grateful 
to the management for their support in letting us hold the 
event there at this wonderful venue. 

The event will again feature the local junior school art 
competition which last year attracted around 200 exhibits.  

Last year the event raised over £4000 for the Air Ambulance 
and this year we are hoping to make it a bigger event and raise 
money for both the Air Ambulance and local First Responder 
groups. 
The exhibition is open to artists from a wide area who would 
like to exhibit their work for sale. A fee of £10 is asked for 
exhibiting up to 4 works of art with 15% commission on sales 
donated to our charities. Crafters are also able to sell their 
homemade wares for a small fee. As usual there will be a raffle 
with exciting prizes. 

Please put the date in your diaries and come along to browse 
or buy the artist’s work among the flowers at the garden 
centre. 

If you would like to exhibit at the event or rent a craft stall 
please contact Lesley on: 07917884111  

email: llinthevale@gmail.com 

Or: www.valeofbelvoirrotary.org.uk  
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Souperbowl  

Good Food, Good Friendship, 

and a Good Time. 

Thursdays Oct 3rd, Nov 7th 

(thereafter first Thursday of the month)  

12.20 for 12.30p.m. 

Colston Bassett Village Hall 

£2.50 

includes the usual homemade soups, bread and biscuits, coffee or tea. 

All Welcome! 

(For more details Maureen Wright 01949 850 441) 

Operation Christmas Child 

We'll be sending toy filled shoeboxes to desperately needy children again 

this Christmas.  

For over 15 years we've worked with colleagues in Nottingham for the 

Operation Christmas Child project which is a part of the American based 

charity, Samaritan's Purse. This year the Nottingham group has decided 

to switch to a British charity called Teams4U (http://teams4u.com). 

There are several reasons for this, which I can explain to anyone 

interested, and I have decided to go with them. The restrictions on 

which items may be included in the boxes are slightly less stringent and 

the transport cost is less at £2.50. Otherwise it will be much the same.  

If you would like to participate you will need a leaflet(s) with 

instructions, and a medium sized shoebox(es) covered with pretty paper. 

If you haven't  got a suitable box then I can supply free flat packed 

shoeboxes which are easy to assemble (!). Leaflets  and boxes will be in 

the unlocked churches in the parish for you to collect from the beginning 

of October and you can return the filled boxes to church any time before 

November 11th. Better still, you can return your boxes to the service at 

at Langar on November 3rd at 10.30am,  where they will be blessed and 

prayers will be said for the children who will receive them.  

Thank you on behalf of each child who receives your box. 

Vivien Hall (tel 0115 989 0250) 
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Copy Deadline 
for the next edition of the Wiverton News  

Thurs.  14th November 

Copy to derektabron@uwclub.net 

Are you planning a  
community event?  

 
 The Wiverton News can advertise it free of charge.  

Contact the editor: 
derektabron@uwclub.net 

tel. 0115 989 4836 

CLIFF RICHARD & THE 
SHADOWS 

The Bowls Club’s efforts to 
raise funds for Macmillan 
Cancer Support continue on 
8th November when the next 
Tribute Night is happening 
at Cotgrave Welfare. This 
time it’s Jimmy Jemaine and 
The Knight’s Shadows.  

Jimmy Jemaine won Stars In 
their Eyes. He also won the 
2018 National Tribute Act of 
The Year award. He is 
unbelievable. He grew up 
with Sir Cliff, he has 
appeared as Cliff in a 
nationally released film and 
is still a close friend. Sir Cliff 
asked him to appear at his 
birthday celebration. 

We anticipate a full house 
for this one AND EVERY 
PENNY GOES TO 

MACMILLAN. 

To date, as a result of generous support of a lot of wonderful people 
we have managed to raise over £40,000 for this incredible charity 
and whilst ever you back the events we will keep going. 
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Bingham and District Choral Society 
We  are now busy rehearsing for our Autumn Concert, Joyful 
Baroque, featuring music by Buxtehude, Purcell, Vivaldi and 
Handel.  This will take place at 7.30pm on Saturday 16th 
November 2019 at St Mary’s Parish Church, Newark. It is not 
too late in the season to join our friendly, non-audition choir 
and a three-week, no-commitment trial is available to new 
singers. Please visit our website www.binghamchoral.org.uk  
or ring Val Morgan on 0115 9332353 for further details. 

Do you know any talented young classical singers in our part of 
the world? If so, do tell them about our John and Barbara 
Beaumont Bursary and Prize competition.  Applications will be 
welcomed from singers who will be under the age of 24 on 31st 
october 2019, and who normally live in the East Midlands. The 
Bursary is for £100 to further the winner’s musical career and 
the Prize is an opportunity to perform with the choir at a future 
concert. The closing date for applications is Thursday 31st 
October. Once again, please visit 
www.binghamchoral.org.uk  for full details.  
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Why not advertise your business in this magazine? 

Wiverton News produces 6 issues a year; February, April, June, August, 
October and December. Two thousand copies are distributed free of 
charge by volunteers to homes in Barnstone, Cropwell Bishop, Cropwell 
Butler, Colston Bassett, Elton, Granby, Langar and Tythby. 

See below for rates. 

Advertisement Rates (monochrome, based on an A5 page) 

 
Small ads for small business 
The Wiverton News offers advertising to self-employed people  
living in our parish, at a special introductory rate of £7 for two 
successive editions. Thereafter £7 per edition. Please send up to 50 
words to: Derek Tabron,8 Cropwell Butler Rd, Cropwell Bishop, 
NG12 3DD, tel.0115 9894836  
or derektabron@uwclub.net, together with your address for an 
invoice. Inclusion is at editor’s discretion. 

  1 issue 3 issues 6 issues 
Inside Full Page £47 per issue £44 per issue £42 per issue 
Half Page £26 £24 £23 
Quarter Page £16 £15 £14 
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COMPLETE FOOT HEALTH CARE— Yve mobile foot health 
practitioner. M.C.F.H.P/M.A.F.H.P. Fully qualified and insured. 
Foot and nail problems assessed and treated to include: Thick 
damaged nails. In growing toe nails. Callus/hard skin.      
Removal of corns. Verrucas. For appointment/enquiry/pricelist 
phone Yve on 07875733039 

Inclusion of any advert in this magazine does not constitute any endorsement or approval 

by the editor of services offered thereby. 
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From the Registers  
 

Baptisms 

27 July Reuben George Bullimore St John’s, Colston Bassett  

22 September Edith Mary Frost St John’s, Colston Bassett  

22 September Kara Fisher St John’s, Colston Bassett 

22 September David Fitton  St John’s, Colston Bassett 

   

Weddings   

5 August Ricky Snodgrass and 
Rebecca Coley 

St. Giles, Cropwell Bishop 

24 August Luke Haxby and 
Jessica Adams 

St. Andrew's, Langar 

31 August William Lake and 
Francesca Simonds 

St. Andrew's, Langar 

14 September Jevon Parker and 
Eleanor Mayes 

St. John the Divine, Colston Bas-
sett 

 

Funerals and Burials  

28 August Donald Thomas Charles Yaxley Cropwell Bishop Methodist 
Church 

17 September Roy Edward Costa  Holy Trinity, Tythby and burial at 
Cropwell Butler Cemetery  
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Who’s who 
Church of England 

The Parish of Wiverton in the Vale 

The parish is presently in the process of 
appointing a new rector. 

As a consequence, questions about marriages will be dealt 
with by Ann Mansell (ann.mansell@wivertoninthevale.co.uk); 
funerals by Katharine Bacon (see below) and pastoral 
matters by Hilary Tabron (see below). 

Readers: 

Katharine Bacon. tel 01949 860779 
email: katharine.bacon@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

Recognised Lay Minister (RLM): 

Mrs Hilary Tabron, 8 Cropwell Butler Road,  
Cropwell Bishop, Nottingham NG12 3DD 
tel: 0115 989 4836 email: 
hilary.tabron@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

Methodist Church 
Ministers: The Rev’d Martin T Smithson (Superintendent) 
32 Mallow Way, Bingham, 
Nottingham NG13 8TZ  
tel: 01949 837330 email: mt.smithson@ntlworld.com 

The Rev’d Helen Shallow 

18 Bowbridge Lane, Bottesford, NG13 0AQ 
tel: 01949 842 952  email: nelshallow@googlemail.com 

Enquiries 
For baptisms and funerals, contact Katharine Bacon (above); 
for weddings, Ann Mansell (0115 9892770 or 
ann.mansell@wivertoninthevale.co.uk); for pastoral matters, 
Hilary Tabron (above). For general PCC matters and the 
website, Nick Perry, nick.perry@wivertoninthevale.co.uk 

For dedications, baptisms, weddings, funerals and membership 
in the Methodist Church, contact The Rev’ds Martin Smithson 
or Helen Shallow (above). 


